
State Water Resources Control Board

NOTICE OF POSTPONEMENT OF PUBLIC HEARING  
AND NOTICE OF STATUS CONFERENCE 

The State Water Resources Control Board 
has postponed the Public Hearing to consider

Amador Water Agency’s Petition for Partial Assignment of 
State Filed Application 5647 and Accompanying Application 5647X03, and 

Reversion of Rights Previously Assigned to Jackson Valley Irrigation District 
Under State Filed Application 5648 (Permit 12167) 

 
North Fork Mokelumne and Bear Rivers in Amador County

The Public Hearing was scheduled to commence on 
September 29, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. 

and continue, if necessary, on 
September 30 and October 22, 2020

A Status Conference Call is scheduled to commence
on September 25, 2020 at 11:00 a.m.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE 

The public hearing described in the July 7, 2020 Notice of Public Hearing and  
Pre-Hearing Conference (Hearing Notice) and the July 15, 2020 Notice of 
Rescheduling is postponed.  The hearing will not occur on September 29 and 30, 
2020, but October 22, 2020 is being held in reserve and may be used for a rescheduled 
hearing date.  Further notification will be provided when the hearing is either 
rescheduled or cancelled.

On September 17, 2020, Amador Water Agency and the Department of Water 
Resources jointly filed a protest withdrawal agreement and request for status 
conference.  In light of this agreement and a similar agreement between Amador Water 
Agency, Jackson Valley Irrigation District, and the East Bay Municipal Utility District filed 
on September 9, 2020, Hearing Officer Maguire has postponed the hearing and granted 
the request for a status conference.  
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A status conference has been scheduled at 11:00 a.m. on Friday, September 25, 
2020 for hearing participants to discuss options for moving forward, including whether 
the hearing should be cancelled and, if not, how the hearing may be streamlined in light 
of the parties’ recent agreements.  

Any interested persons who are not parties to the proceeding may watch and listen to 
the status conference via webcast on the CalEPA website.  If watching or listening via 
webcast is not feasible, and for individuals who require special accommodations, please 
contact staff by email at wr_hearing.unit@waterboards.ca.gov prior to the status 
conference.

For more information related to this hearing project, visit the Amador Water Agency 
Hearing web page.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS

During the pendency of this proceeding, ex parte communication rules, as described in 
the Hearing Notice, remain in effect.  Questions regarding non-controversial procedural 
matters should be directed to staff by email at wr_hearing.unit@waterboards.ca.gov. 
(Gov. Code, § 11430.20, subd. (b).)

September 23. 2020
Date       Jeanine Townsend

Clerk to the Board
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